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Health, Welfare and Food Bureau (HWFB) 

  

Social Welfare Department (SWD) 

  

(For item 2) 

        

(1) 2003 Policy Address: Briefing on Initiatives related to Social Welfare 

     

Members noted the section entitled “Caring and Just Society” in the Policy Agenda, together with the 
paper prepared by HWFB, which set out how the Bureau intended to achieve its social welfare policy 
objectives. 

  

2. Regarding welfare policies, Members suggested that more emphasis should be placed on welfare 
planning at the district level; strategic planning should be part of the overall welfare planning 
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mechanism; the SWAC should have a role to play in the welfare planning mechanism; and any 
directional changes in welfare planning should be accompanied by corresponding mindset changes 
within the welfare sector. 

  

3. The meeting concluded that future welfare planning exercises would be significantly different, with 
more emphasis put on enhancing resource efficiency, reprioritization of services, exploration of 
alternative sources of support, as well as collaboration with the private sector etc. 

  

(2) An update on the CSSA Scheme and measures to help able-bodied CSSA recipients achieve 
self-reliance (SWAC Paper No. 01/03) 

  

4. Members were briefed on the latest position of the Comprehensive Social Security Assistance 
(CSSA) system, its functioning as a social security system, as well as the initiatives to assist the able-
bodied recipients to achieve self-reliance. 

  

5. Members made the following comments: 

(a) there were concerns about the financial sustainability of the current 
CSSA system, and also the across-the-board application of 
comprehensive assistance to all CSSA recipients, which might not be 
in line with its originally intended principle, i.e. to address the basic 
and essential needs of the disadvantaged. There were also other views 
that the current rate was relatively high when compared with the 
income of the lowest-income groups. It was suggested that the current 
mechanism for working out the level of CSSA rates should be 
reviewed; 

  

(b) there were views that the Government should give special 
consideration to those who were genuinely in need. It was suggested 
that the needs and background of different recipient groups (e.g. the 
elders, people with disabilities, the unemployed) should be clearly 
identified and differentiated, and appropriate assistance and treatment  
should be given to meet their needs; 

  

(c) it was agreed that the CSSA recipients should be made aware of 
their responsibility to reciprocate and the culture of self-reliance 



should be promoted throughout the society. It was also agreed that the 
CSSA system should provide more incentives for recipients to re-enter 
the labour market; 

  

(d) there were suggestions that the Government should review the 
CSSA arrangements for new arrivals (e.g. the one-year residence 
requirement), and ensure that they did not encourage reliance on 
CSSA. 

  

6. The meeting concluded that there was a need to re-assess whether the present CSSA system could 
cater for the present-day situation, whether different treatments should be applied to different groups 
with different needs, and how changes to the system could be introduced to minimize the impact on 
recipients. 
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